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HEATHER PAGEL CALL:  Dear Members of St. Paul’s Franklin and brothers and sisters in Christ, Thank you for 
giving me the opportunity to serve you this year as an Upper Grade teacher. I have enjoyed getting to know a 
number of you already and working with the students in Grades 5-8.   It is clear that St. Paul’s has a great love 
for our Savior and a strong dedication to Christian education.  Thank you also for your prayers over the last 
few weeks.  My deliberations regarding this call have allowed me to consider how I might best use my God-
given gifts for the good of his church.  With God’s guidance and the assurance of his blessing, I have decided to 
accept your permanent  call to serve as an Upper grade teacher here at St. Paul’s.   I look forward to serving 
you and God’s lambs.  Please continue to pray for me as I will the ministry of St. Paul’s Franklin.  In His Service,  
Mrs. Heather Pagel 
 
LUTHERAN GIRL PIONEERS:  Pioneers will meet tonight at 6:00 PM. 
 
7TH GRADE FIELD TRIP:  7th Graders will be visiting Wisconsin Lutheran High School this Thursday, November 
18th.   
 
ALL SCHOOL SINGING:  3K – Grade 8 will be singing this Sunday, November 21st at the 10:30 AM service.  3K – 
Grade 4 will sit with their parents and come up front to sing, and Junior Choir (Grades 5-8) will sit in the choir 
area. 
 
AGES 5-11 VACCINE INFORMATION:  The Franklin Health Department has shared a resource for parents with 
information on the vaccines available to children ages 5-11:  https://www.healthymke.com/ 
 
MARCUS MOVIE TICKET FUNDRAISER:  Our Marcus Movie Ticket fundraiser runs until this Friday, November 
19th.  Tickets are as follows:  Platinum $8.50, Silver $6.50.  Plastic Gift Cards are $10 and $25.  Profits (15%) will 
be split 50/50 into your Scrip account.  If you haven't signed up yet for Scrip you still can at any time.  For sales 
over $300 you will earn two silver tickets and a $3 snack cash coupon.  Please note, no late orders will be 
accepted! 
 
NEXT WEEK:  Reminder, there is no school next Wednesday – Friday for the Thanksgiving holiday.  Enjoy the 
time with your families! 
 
HOLIDAY WORSHIP SCHEDULE:  During the upcoming holiday season there are many opportunities for 
worship!  Please join us! 

Thanksgiving Eve Worship – Wednesday, November 24th at 6:30 PM 

*No Thanksgiving Day Worship 

Advent Service – Wednesday, December 8th at 6:30 PM (dinner at 5:00 PM) 

Preschool & Junior Kindergarten Christmas Service – Thursday, December 23rd at 11:00 AM 

Children’s Christmas Service (K5-Grade 8) – Sunday, December 19th at 4:30 PM 

Christmas Eve Candlelight Service – Friday, December 24th at 4:30 PM 

 

https://www.healthymke.com/


Christmas Eve Candlelight Service – Friday, December 24th at 10:00 PM 

Christmas Day Service – Saturday, December 25th at 10:00 AM 

Worship Service – Sunday, December 26th at 9:00 AM (one service only) 

New Year’s Eve Service – Friday, December 31st at 6:30 PM  

Worship Service with Communion – Sunday, January 2nd at 9:00 AM (one service only) 

 
WINTER WEATHER CLOSINGS:  For any snow closings, please watch for St. Paul’s – Franklin on the local news 
stations.  We will also announce closings via phone/text through TADS Educate, on our Facebook page and 
website.  We do not follow the Franklin School District, or Wisconsin Lutheran High School.  Please note that 
we do not close for cold weather, as we have no students waiting at bus stops. 
 
MIDWEEK ADVENT WORSHIP SERVICE & MEAL:  On Wednesday, December 8th we will be having our only 
Midweek Advent worship service at 6:30 PM.  Junior Choir (Grades 5-8) will be singing at this service.  The 
Board of Elders will be serving a meal prior to the service beginning at 5:00 PM.  Why not skip cooking and join 
us for dinner?  If you would like to attend the meal, please use the sign-up sheet in the office or sign up online 
here.   
 
SECOND QUARTER MISSION PROJECT – CAMP PHILLIP:  Our 2nd quarter mission project will support Camp 
Phillip.  Located in Wautoma, Wisconsin, Camp Phillip serves thousands of people each year both at camp and 
through offsite programming. They serve God by providing a safe, fun, and memorable atmosphere, offering 
Christ-centered, creative programs to foster spiritual growth. Through the power of the Holy Spirit many lives 
are impacted and changed in a positive way through the deep love of Jesus that Camp Phillip strives to share.  
Many of our St. Paul’s students enjoy their summer camps and our 8th grade class takes a trip there each year!  
You can watch Camp Phillip in action here! 
 
STEM SUPPLIES:  Our recent whole-school STEM challenge depleted our stock of supplies!  If you have more 
toilet paper tubes, newspaper or masking tape, please help us stock back up! 
 
SCRIP:  The next Scrip order will be placed on Monday, December 6th.  This will be our only December order, 
so place an order and stock up on your Christmas gifts!  Please have your order in the Scrip box in the office by 
3:15, or you may place your order online. 
 

New to our Scrip program?  Scrip is an easy way to earn money towards your tuition and for our school!  You 
purchase gift cards and those merchants offer a percentage back to us!  If you have not signed for Scrip and 
would like to place an order go to www.shopwithscrip.com to enroll.  Our school code is:   D6DC88D14747.  If 
you order and do not enroll or have a family account your rebate will go directly to the school.  Families who 
are enrolled have the following options:  50% rebate to their family's tuition account, 50% cash back, or 50% 
charitable contribution to the school.  We also have cards available in stock in the office.  Payment is required 
at the time of purchase and orders will benefit your account if you have one set up.  If you have questions, 
please contact Jaime Petricek at (414) 238-5122. 
 
 
SPORTS:   
Boys A Team BB Practice: Tuesday, November 16th   6:00-7:30 PM 
   Thursday, November 18th   5:30-7:00 PM 
   Tuesday, November 23rd   6:00-7:30 PM 
   Thursday, November 25th  - NO PRACTICE – HAPPY THANKSGIVING! 
 

https://forms.gle/ZJTr8yjJkYBqoqju6
https://vimeo.com/424055811


Boys C Team BB Practice: Monday, November 15th   NO PRACTICE 
   Wednesday, November 17th   3:20-4:30 PM (to be determined) 
   Monday, November 22nd   3:20-4:30 PM 
   Wednesday, November 24th   NO PRACTICE (NO SCHOOL) 
   
Girls B Team BB Practice: Monday, November 15th  NO PRACTICE 
   Tuesday, November 16th  NO PRACTICE 
   Monday, November 22nd  5:00-6:30 PM 
   Tuesday, November 23rd  4:30-6:00 PM 
 
Girls C Team BB Practice: Tuesday, November 16th   NO PRACTICE 
   Thursday, November 18th  3:30-4:45 PM  (to be determined) 
   Tuesday, November 23rd   3:30-4:45 PM 
   Thursday, November 25th  NO PRACTICE – HAPPY THANKSGIVING! 
 
 
 
 


